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Chignals & Mashbury WI

By kind invitation of Helen and Tony Towns we held our first meeting this year in the garden at Grays
Farm. Formalities were kept to a minimum so that members could relax and exchange news. The
Committee provided a lovely selection of cakes, scones, and savouries, whilst Helen kept the kettle
going so that we could enjoy a steady supply of tea and coffee. Many thanks to Helen and Tony for the
use of their pretty garden.

In August we held our Annual General Meeting at the Village Hall. A County Adviser, Mrs. Kay Lodge,
took the Chair for this meeting. The Treasurers Report and the President’s Address were approved
and adopted. Elections were held for a new President but since no clear cut decision was reached we
now have two Presidents, me and Mrs. Gloria Nichols.

Our meeting on the 2nd. September promises to be very interesting as we have the Mayor of
Chelmsford, Councillor Jude Deakin, coming to talk to us about her year as Mayor.

On the 7th. October we are holding our Annual Lunch, this is open to all members past and present,
but places and menu choices must be pre-booked by the 2nd  September.

On a sad note, one of our most long-standing members, Mrs. Barbara Diggins has passed away at the
age of ninety. No one is exactly sure when Barbara joined our W.I., she served on the Committee for
many years and was well known for her willingness to help with whatever tasks needed doing. She will
be greatly missed.

Covid permitting, we hope to continue holding our meetings on the first Thursday of the month at 2 for
2-30 p.m. Visitors are always welcome, there is a small entrance charge of £2, which includes a raffle
ticket and refreshments.

Wendy Steele, joint President.

Carpets Bowls

It was great to be able to start playing bowls again in June whilst following all the Covid-19 guidelines.  There was
much news to catch up on, so a lot of chatting as taken place along with lots of bowls playing as well.  We have
welcomed being able o make tea and coffee again as this seems to be all part of a bowls session!!   Considering the
length of time that as passed since we played bowls everyone is still playing very well and we have set up one of our
internal competitions to make things little more challenging.

We have held a number of picnics before our Monday sessions, one of which was followed by our AGM, where we
elected a committee and talked about various social activities for the future.
At the present time we are unable to arrange friendly matches with other clubs and Essex Carpet Bowls Association
are yet to advise competition arrangements for the future.  However, we look forward to doing these things again very
soon.
We would love to have new members come and join our friendly and welcoming club.  Come and give carpet bowls a try.
All equipment is provided, and tuition will be given.

For more information contact Gordon on 01245 231406 or Yvonne 01245 440189.
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Chignal Parish Council July Minutes continued P5
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Chignal Parish Council July Minutes continued P6
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Chignal Parish Council July Minutes continued P7
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Chignal Parish Council July Minutes continued P8
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Chignal Parish Council July Minutes continued P9
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Chignal Parish - Climate Change
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Chignal Parish - Climate Change (p2)
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Chignal Parish - Climate Change (p3)
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From the County Council - Mike Steel

After potholes, overgrown footpaths and hedges, one
of the main things people complain to me about are
eScooters. There is much misunderstanding around
eScooters, so here are a few facts :
�� Small scale trials lasting a year are being done in

6 towns of Essex, one of which is Chelmsford. The
trials will be evaluated before any expansion takes
place across the county.

�� The objective of eScooters is to reduce the number
of short car journeys, so reducing congestion and
pollution. Chelmsford roads, especially in the City,
are operating at full capacity and car usage
continues to grow. If someone uses an eScooter
rather than a bus or bike, then it’s not really
achieved the objective. Of course, there are
convenience factors associated with eScooters
that might     encourage people to use them
regularly – like   getting right to your destination,
not worrying about locking it up!

�� Only eScooters hired from SPIN (ECC’s
commercial partner)are legal on Essex roads.
These are the bright orange ones. To hire one, you
have to be 18 or over, and have at least a
provisional license. The hire cost includes
insurance. eScooters are classed as motor
vehicles – the highway code and rules of the road
apply, including penalty points or worse if you
break the law (like using a mobile, being over the
legal drink limit!) They have lights, reflectors,
brakes, a bell. They are regularly sanitised in line
with Public Health England guidelines.

�� The SPIN eScooters are limited to 12.5mph and
have in-built geo-barriers using GPS, so that they
don’t work outside the designated area (the
closest they come to us is Broomfield Hospital).
They can be ridden on roads within the trial area,
cycle routes and shared use cycleways, but not on
pavements – basically, the same places a bicycle
can legally be ridden

�� The hire process allows for an eScooter to be left
at the end of its journey. There are some set areas,
but they can be left in other places as long as they
do not block the pavement. There are penalties to
incentivise the hirer to comply with such good
practice. Other riders can then start a journey
from there, or the eScooters may get picked up by
SPIN

�� Cost of hire is 20p per minute or you can buy lon-
ger term passes from 1 hour (£5) up to 1 month
(£60) with discounts for NHS staff.

�� All other eScooters (usually black) are illegal
except on private property, even though it is legal
for such eScooters to be sold (on the basis of
private use!). Enforcement is a police issue,
whether illegal eScooter use or misuse of a legal
eScooter (like it being used by anyone other than
the registered user)

Lots more info on the Chelmsford trial at
https://www.chelmsford.gov.uk/leisure-theatres-and-
museums/visiting-chelmsford/chelmsford-e-scooter-tri-
al/



Croquet on the Playing field
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Community Orchard - Fruit Celebration 2021
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Photos from the Orchard

Montford Apple

Braintree Apple

Fertility Pear
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Gardening Club

A participator in the NGS, this is a beautifully maintained and designed compact garden. The
owner is a well-known RHS gold medal-winning exhibitor (now retired). A circular lawn, long
pergola and walls are festooned with roses and climbers, plus a large selection of unusual
clematis. Densely-planted colour coordinated perennials add interest from May to September
in this immaculate garden. The garden featured in an episode of Gardeners World in 2020. See
https://ngs.org.uk/view-garden/11628. Parking in Chignal Road.

Cost: £3.50 per person (note: no refreshments)

The winter programme will start on , back in the Village Hall in Chignal
St James. It seems such a long time ago that we all met up there! The gardening club
committee have decided this is an opportune time after such a long break to switch the annual
AGM to the October meeting (from the April meeting). So the meeting will cover the usual
format discussed at the AGM, but will also allow a discussion on the way forward for the club.
There will also be a plant and produce swop and sale, plus refreshments at the end of the
evening. 7.30pm start.

The final date for your diary in 2021 is . Lin Blunt will be returning to
deliver a talk on ' Maintenance and development of an established garden'. The talk will give
us an inside look at the gardening schedule of a private estate garden to include new planting,
vegetables and fruit production, soil improvement and propagation.

For those of you new to the club, the winter programme is held in the Village Hall on the 3rd

Wednesday of every month from October to April, excluding December. Start time is 7.30 pm
prompt and each session ends with refreshments. No need to pre-book, just turn up on the
night. Plus we offer your first evening free as a taster session. If you would like further
information, please do not hesitate to contact me at gardening.chignalsmashbury@gmail.com.



Chignals & Mashbury Village Hall



C H I G N A L  N E W SP a g e Twenty Five

Sorry - All places now taken



What’s happening at St Nicholas Church

Dear friends,
It was a joy to be able to attend the first Parish Coffee morning in the Village Hall on
September 1st and meet some of you. How good it is to meet face to face again and catch
up with friends and family. As the children go back to school and something like normal
life returns, we pray that our communities will stay safe and well and that the worst of
Covid19 is behind us.
The weather has been kind to us and we have been able to hold our summer services at St
Nicholas outside in the churchyard, appreciating the beauty of the trees and greenery
around us. We hope to continue this for a couple more months if possible. Our September
service will be on the 19th at 11 am and all are very welcome to attend. We look forward
to worshipping together and Steve will be with us providing music and microphones
again. We are very grateful to him for his cheerful support.
Harvest Festival will be on October 17th at 11 am followed by the Fruit Celebration in the
Community Orchard at 12 noon. We will be joined by Canon Janet Nicholls, Diocesan
Rural Adviser and Agricultural Chaplain, and I know it will be a very special service. We
are asking that people make financial contributions to the Chelmsford Foodbank this
year as this gives them freedom to use our support where it is most needed.
https://chelmsford.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-money/ Please do give
generously to this very worthy cause. Although we will meet outside if possible it would be
nice to see the church full of flowers at harvest. Please get in touch with me or Helen if
you can spare some flowers from the garden and bring them in a vase (or jam jar) to
church beforehand.
I continue to say Morning Prayer in the church on Wednesday mornings at 9am and would
be very pleased to see any of you. Do come just for a chat if you have time and introduce
yourself. I am always pleased to hear from parishioners so do get in touch if you need to
talk.
Wishing you all every blessing,
Revd Diana, dianagarfield@hotmail.com, 01245 443205


